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          Website:www.brinsworthhowarth.co.uk 
July 2016 Ofsted – ‘Pupils’ conduct is good and they have positive attitudes to learning. The welfare and personal development of pupils are good. Pupils are safe and feel well cared for at school.’









                     Monday 24th January 2022

Dear Families,

Thank you again for your support during this difficult time with Covid. I have received a letter from Public Health England (PHE) stating that the cases for children aged 5 – 11 years olds is still high and enduring. PHE have seen an increase in reported asymptomatic cases, this is now 45%, the advice is to carry out LFD testing. The Director of Public Health is recommending the wearing of face coverings in communal areas in school, at least until February half term. This is due to the high case rates in Rotherham. Please continue to wear a face mask when entering school, this will be updated when further information is received from Rotherham PHE. 
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Year 6 Competition Winner

I am thrilled to tell you that Elizabeth from Year 6 has won the Rotherham Loves Reading competition for designing a logo. This is such great news as the logo will be displayed on all Local Authority paper work and all Rotherham Libraries.  Huge well done to Elizabeth, we are so proud of your achievement.

Year 4 Swimming Lessons

We now have confirmation regarding the children’s swimming lessons. These will begin on Monday 28th March 2022, lasting for 12 weeks in total. Further details to follow.

Trips/Residential/Visits
For our Year 2 children, we have planned for ‘Leanimals’ to visit school to support their topic ‘Animal Kingdom’ on Monday 31st January. 

Year 6 will be busy getting ready for their residential to Kingswood on Wednesday 30th March. 

The rest of school will be planning visits and trips to enhance the curriculum and will be in touch via a letter. 

Children in Year 4 receive weekly whole class violin lessons and children in Year 3 receive weekly whole class drumming lessons.

Friday 28th January – Red Day
Finally, 3 children from Year 5 (Zac, Jae and Skyla) asked for a meeting with myself. They came with a very clear plan on how they wished to remember Mr Spooner. 

Mr Spooner was our caretaker, who sadly died of Covid 19 on the 28th January 2021.

I was most touched, and of course listened to their ideas. 

This Friday, 28th January, we ask that children come to school dressed in red, or wearing something Rotherham United related, as Mr Spooner loved Rotherham United (thank you Zac for knowing this). We will be collecting £1 donations for children who wish to take part, and the money raised will be used towards purchasing a tree to plant on school grounds. This is the way the children wish to remember Mr Spooner. We will also hold a minute’s silence. Thank you Jae, Zac and Skyla for your kindness and compassion. 

We will keep you informed of how we are moving forward.

Kind Regards,

Mrs Crawford

Head Teacher
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